
Pine View Elementary School  

Parent Teacher Organization (PTO)  

October 9, 2023- Meeting Minutes 

 

PTO Board members present:   

Rachel Schelb, President  

Kate Boggs, Vice President 

Devin McFadden, Recording Secretary  

Jenna Wright, Communications  

Tracy Aidinou, Parent Coordinator  

Jamie Watson, Fundraising 

Danielle Folk, Fundraising  

___________ 

Jennifer Jaworski, Principal 

Jessica Maus, Assistant Principal   

Sandy Dinehart, Bookkeeper 

 

Teachers in attendance – Thank you !    

 

Meeting Called to Order – Rachel Schelb 

Approval of August 2023 Meeting minutes 

o Moved to approve, Rachel Schelb 

o Second by Tracy Aidinou 

o All in attendance approved  

o Reminder all meeting minutes can be found on the PVES school website 

 

Treasurer’s Report - Sandy Dinehart 

• Balance from August 14, 2023-      $2,208.34  

o Plus receipts through 10/9/2023 

Additional PTO Dues Paid    $150.00 

PTO Crew T-shirt Sales   $120.00 

 

o Less Expenses through 10/9/2023  ($612.97) 

FNS – Cafeteria All Pro Dads  ($75.60) 

Grandparent Breakfast   ($537.37) 

 

• Balance as of October 9, 2023   $1,865.37 

 

o Main Event (8/3) funds not received yet $270 

o Mabel’s Labels (ongoing) not received yet  

o Tijuana Flats (9/27) not received yet $494.48 

 

 

 

 



2 

Spirit Night Update – Jamie Watson 

o Culvers Connerton October 10th 

o Panera – November 

o Flying Squirrel – December over winter break 

o Whitts – possibly Jan 8th 

o Glow BINGO – Jan 25th 

 

Fall Festival October 27th - Jamie Watson  

o PTO to purchase candy, prizes and toys $550.  Thank you Jenna for the 

“Candy Monster” ! !  

o 7 total inflatables – estimate is $1,300.  PTO not required to pay for 

inflatables this year. 

o Games handled by grade levels, however PTO will receive part of the 

proceeds (like a teaching team).   

o Food – office will manage and pre-order (with some same day sales), 

proceeds going to the Principals Fund. 

o Pumpkins, Parent volunteers, as well as student (High School) volunteers 

(Key Club) are needed and coordinated through PTO.  The High School 

volunteers will help at each of the game stations 

o All doors will be decorated by the Spirit Committee during Red Ribbon 

Week 

o All Pro Dads – maze 

o John has been contacted about electrical and custodial requirements  

o Sensory time for SBC 4:30 to 5 

 

Cookies with Santa – Rachel Schelb 

o Committee head:  Jenna Wright 

▪ Email to be sent out to form “Cookies” committee  

▪ Perform inventory of items in PTO closet prior to ordering 

o Open early for SBC and include a “Read a-long” and special craft 

o New ideas:   

▪ Sock snow ball fight with proceeds benefitting Odyssey of the Mind 

▪ Butcher block paper – make your own wrapping paper 

▪ Scavenger hunt (get candy cane / small item) 

▪ Get All Pro Dad’s involved with some sports related activity 

 

Additional items 

o Reminder:  Mystery Reader – Coordinate through Tracy Aidinou 

o December Teacher Lunch – PTO portion $400 

o Our next in-person meeting is November 6, 2023 at 8:20am in the HUB 

(Media center).  

o Thank you to Katie Moats for providing breakfast  

 

 


